




MB Williams, Apt. 609 “Ridout Towers” 100 Ridout St. S London, Ontario, to Lothian, 15 June 1967 

Dear Mr. Lothian:  

It was such a pleasure to hear from you and to know of the fine work you are doing. It is a big job you 

have undertaken, I know, but I can see from your letter and the article in your “Intercom” that you 

were the person to be chosen to do it. You will have all the information but will know how to make it 

interesting also. Too bad they burned those old files. Hey would have been a great help to you. There 

was one, I remember, on which we used to put everything that might be used in the Annual Reports 

– some of it, of course, left out for lack of space, and some because Mr. Harkin thought that some of 

his ideas might be considered a little “wild” by the powers that were. He used to say he had a “ten-

cent store imagination” and really he could think up a new idea every day.  

I am so sorry I missed you in Daytona, I am there every winter and 

 [new page] 

I should love to have a talk with you. You don’t know what a pleasure it is to get into touch with 

Parks Affairs again. It is lovely to see that you have the same enthusiasm about them that made the 

years I spent in parks so happy and rewarding. 

Don’t hesitate to write me again if I can help in any way, and best wishes for your new book. Will you 

send me one when it comes out? Hope you do get your English trip. 

Very sincerely yours, 

Mabel B. Williams 

PS. And thank you for passing on my letter to Mr. Coleman. I have just had such a good letter from 

him. I can see that Canada is lucky in having him in charge of National Parks. Have you seen this 

month’s “Monthly Letter” of the Royal Bank. I thought you might like to have it for your file if you 

hadn’t. It goes to everyone of their thousands of shareholders. 
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